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Kia Ora

The Matukituki Charitable Trust (MCT) was established by Gillian and Derek Crombie in
2013 to ensure that the natural attributes in Mt Aspiring National Park’s Matukituki Valley
are protected and enhanced. In partnership with DOC, the Trust are now well on the way
to restoring the habitat and increasing the population of all native flora and fauna with the
long-term goal of translocating other species to this unique valley.

2016/17 SeasonWest Matukituki Valley

MCT has successfully completed its busiest and most challenging year due to the
dedication and determination of Paul Hellebrekers and our team of volunteers (more
later). The team has completed the installation of 657 traps in the valley, implementing the
first phase of the Trusts trap installation efforts. The traps have already shown their worth
with a record number of 780 kills this season (end of May) and of real impact 95 stoats, 117
possums and 130 rats. For the first time we have encountered a number of cats with 12
caught. MCT plan to install 40 cat specific traps next year.

The Trust have also assisted
DOC with rodent monitoring
work, beech seed monitoring,
and installing a rabbit proof
fence near Cascade Hut - a
great all-round effort.

The Trust has been very well
supported by our volunteers
and financial Sponsors,
showing that this effort to
maintain and improve the
valley does matter to people
who are willing to give time,
money and skills to make a
difference.

John Hogg on French Ridge to clear high traps

We are winning and seeing great improvements in birdlife activity. With the current year
being a beech mast event, we expect a real battle with predators in the spring and trust
that DOC’s Battle for Our Birds campaign will be able to assist MCT work over this period.
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Challenges and Triumphs

The year has been challenging
in the valley with a semi beech
mast event occurring last year
but not enough to trigger an
aerial predator control operation,
so we have had to rely solely on
the traps to reduce rodent
numbers. To date birdlife has
held up with a lot of anecdotal
reports of good bird activity
around the huts and tracks but
fewer sightings of kea than a
year or two ago. A few long term

valley users reported that the Volunteers assisting DOC to install the
morning chorus was amazingly better. rabbit fence near Cascade Hut

We are hoping that the trapping done over summer will allow a reasonable breeding
season this year and avoid a population collapse. The high number of predator catches
indicates a good breeding season for these species with the traps working and birdlife
seems to be holding.

Over the last few years we have seen considerable increase in the numbers of South Island
robin, kakariki and even a few kereru. This is very exciting for Heather and Stu Thorne
who nurtured the small robin population which were translocated by DOC from the Dart
Valley back in 2007 and 2008. Heather managed to catch and band 50 robins this year - a
fantastic and patient result.

Overall birdlife is becoming
more visible with confirmed
sightings of kea, kaka,
kakariki, bellbirds, kereru,
native falcon, morepork, SI
robin, fantail, tomtit,
rifleman, rock wren, and
Long Tail bats.

We are also noticing some
strong regrowth in the
undergrowth ~ with  the
reduction in possum
numbers. Overall the
combination of poison and
trapping has made a big
improvement in the valley.
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Paul’s contribution
to designing and
managing the work-
plan is the primary
reason that MCT
have achieved its
success and we are
extremely fortunate
to have Paul’s skills

and knowledge.
Paul and pilot preparing to
fly traps and clear high trap
Sponsors and Volunteers Support lines April 2107

The trust would not be able to achieve its progress without the help of our sponsors and

volunteers.

This year we recognise the contribution from:

» Southern Hemisphere Proving Grounds (Tom Elworthy) who have again financially

supported Paul’s position as Operations Manager.

Tait Electronics (Garry Diack) who provided radios to improve field safety.

» Stuart and Coleen Landsborough who funded the trap eggs for the season. Over 300

dozen eggs!

» Longview Environmental Trust (John May) who sponsored this seasons Forest Bird

survey and the use of their 4WD vehicle when required.

» Aspiring Helicopters Ltd who provided assistance with high trap line access to keep the

“old volunteers” mobile

Roy Borgman installing a Trapinator

» DOC Community Fund (Formerly
CCPF) who have largely funded the cost
of traps and installation costs excluding
volunteer time. 2017 is the final year of a
funding grant approved 4 years ago.

» DOC Wanaka for assistance with
transport, expert advice and
accommodation for volunteers.

» Gillian and Derek Crombie provided
general MCT funding.
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Also, a huge thank you for general donations received from those interested in supporting our
project. Your donations help the Trust to positively focus on our vision.
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L to R Derek Crombie (MCT Trustee); Garry Diack (Tait Ltd CEO);
Gillian Crombie (MCT Trustee)

What has the Trust Achieved in 2017.

2016/17 Catches
- = "
= =
Row Labels Grand Total
Sept 0 1 5| 28| 10 2 9 1 56
October o| o| 25| 44| 13| 3| 13| O 98
November o| o| 14| 32| 17 1| 22| o 86
December o| o| 17| 14| 10| o© 9| 13 63
January 2 O| 33| 20| 14 3 17| 34 123
February 3| ol 16| 22| 17 1| 20| 10 89
March 2 1| 42| 15| 14 o) 11| 14 99
April 3| o] 23| 11| 6| o 2| 17 62
May 2 O| 47| 10| 16 o| 27 6 108
Grand Total 12 2| 222|196 | 117 | 10| 130 | 95 784
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MCT are four years into a 5 to 10 year programme to
restore the valley and so far we have a total of 657 traps
installed including:

» 142 DOC 250 single set Traps
» 343 DOC 200 single set Traps
» 5DOC 200 Twin set
» 33 Goodnature Possum Traps
>

10 Goodr.lature Stoat Traps Volunteers
» 119 Trapinator Possum Traps Fiona and Brett
» 5 Timms traps after crossing
» 16 Beech Seed funnels the river to
» 80 Tracking tunnels clear Red D?er

line
Expenditure

Over the last year MCT has provided $37,000 to fund the project and, in addition,
volunteers have contributed 2,636.5 hours. Total funding to date for the project exceeds
$140,000 and over 5000 volunteer hours plus considerable DOC hours in support. To
maintain all the activities long term we are budgeting around $50,000 per year which will
enable us to engage some assistance to check and maintain the trap network as well as
extending some of the key trap lines that provide protections to kea and rock wren.

Traps

The network of traps now extends on both sides of the river from Mt Aspiring Station
homestead to the head of the West Matukituki at Scott’s Bivvy. Side trap lines include
Otago Boys High School Lodge, Rob Roy Valley, French Ridge, Gloomy Gorge, Liverpool
Track and above Cascade Track and Shotover Saddle route. The cost of traps purchased to
date is almost $100,000.

Bird Monitoring

A big effort was made for the first time with bird
monitoring. Three groups; Mainly Fauna (forest bird
counts), Kea Conservation Trust (kea) and DOC (rock
wren) carried out monitoring and banding programmes.
DOC carried out a cat survey in May this year to determine
the prevalence of feral cats in the valley. Low levels were
recorded but control is recommended. Also, Patrick Stewart
of Sound Counts brought a group of students from the
North Island for the second year to monitor birds and long
tailed bats with acoustic monitors. These surveys are the
first so the results will be compared with the coming year to
determine changes. Overall the survey indicated that bird
numbers are fairly low. MCT are confident that there has
been an increase compared to 5 years ago.

Rock Wren
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Mainly Fauna reported that estimated densities were high for rifleman (5.5 birds/ha), but
considerably lower for bellbird, parakeet, robin and tomtit (1.1 birds/ha). Native species
were encountered more frequently (54.0 birds/km) than introduced species (36.5
birds/km). Encounter rates were highest for chaffinch (Fringilla coelebs; 18.7 birds/km),
followed by rifleman (17.2 birds/km), encounter rates for all other species were less than 8
birds per km.

Anyone wanting copies of any of the monitoring reports referred to in the newsletter
please contact MCT (matukitukicharitabletrust@gmail.com ) or Paul Hellebrekers.

Other Activities

As well as the active field work we have:

Held a well-supported Health and Safety
induction course for volunteers

Continued our involvement in the Community
Fund programme

Assisted other similar Trusts with resources
Played a key role in the wider Matukituki
Catchment Animal Pest Control Project

Attended the Dunedin Conference- Inc 2 run by

Yellow Eyed Penguin trust

Attended the inaugural Kea Conservation Trust | BN :
conference at Arthurs Pass Next generations: Kelly, Maisey and

Attended Predator Free NZ seminar in Queenstown Holly learning the ropes.

Partnership with DOC

MCT has continued its relationship
with DOC Wanaka. Our thanks go to
Mike Tubbs for DOC support and to the
local team of Anita, Flo, Annette, Kerie
and Dave for their practical support.
MCT have nothing but full commitment
from the Wanaka DOC team and this is
a major factor in the continuing success
of the programme.

Special recognition goes to Florence
Gaud (Flo) who provides the technical
expertise for the project and connects
the various strands of work being done
from trapping to monitoring to health
and safety.

Flo and Stu band a Kea
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Volunteers -Hard Yards

The volunteer achievements of the Trust are
credited to Paul Hellebrekers, Stu and Heather
Thorne and Flo Gaud. This team have
undertaken hundreds of hours work in the valley,
much of it heavy lifting, cutting tracks and
lugging traps through the forest. One new tough
trap line was established through forest on the
true left of the river, extensions to the Gloomy
Gorge and ‘Wet Feet’ lines were also completed,
along with replacing many of the older DOC
traps. Trapinators have been added to most of
the lower valley forest lines to target possum,
with Goodnature A12 traps installed on some of
the upper valley forested lines.

The Trust is fortunate to have a wide and | _ ‘-)_ N B T
capable pool of volunteers to the extent that we John Hogg doing some of the

seldom have a shortfall of people for work days. ‘hard yards’.

The teams generally fall into two groups: days trips to clear the lower valley traps -
generally 4 or 5 people for a day a month, and overnight groups to install or clear the
upper valley traps- usually 3 to 4 people. Anyone interested in joining the team are very
welcome. MCT have work available for every level of fitness and experience from clearing
traps alongside the road to high alpine traps requiring good back country experience.

Volunteers who have made it happen this season include:

e Paul and Tess e Stuand Heather e Gillian, Derek

Hellebrekers Thorne Crombie and the
Crombie family

e Rod MacLeod e Donald Lousley e John Hogg

e Jane and lan Turnbull e Murray Burns e Neil Sloan

e Grant Morgan e Roger Brash e Henry Aubrey

e Kiris Vollebregt e Jane James e OBHS Students

e Sandy and Stephen e Roy Borgman e Randall and Alison
Mattingly Aspinall

e Patrick Stewart (Bird and Bat Count Acoustics)

Planning for 2017/18 season

We will be clearing the traps through the winter period where this is safe and from that we
will get an indication of the number of predators present. The clearing of the traps will
then ramp up again in spring. A recent Tracking Tunnel survey indicated very high levels
of mice (100%) and rats (10.08%) over 16 tracking lines, so it looks like we will have a busy

season ahead.
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A significant project planned for in
October, is the installation of 100 traps
of various types to form a “Barrier” at
the entrance to the valley near Hells
Gates. Mt Aspiring Station
landowners, Randall and Alison
Aspinall have generously agreed to
MCT installing a tight grid of traps
between the bluffs and OBHS Lodge
to prevent animals migrating up the
valley. The traps will be placed at 50
metre spacing in several lines
perpendicular to the river. Otago Boys
High School students have expressed an interest in being involved in the project which is
great.

Planning is also well underway to continue the monitoring programme (Kea, Rock Wren,
Bats and forest birds) along with the monitoring of the current beech mast impacts.

MCT has engaged Mainly Fauna Ltd to carry out a repeat bird monitoring survey in the
valley.

The Kea Conservation Trust obtained funding to research the kea population in the
Matukituki Valley. This project has 3 main aims to support kea conservation initiatives:

1) run an initial catch trip to enable attachment of transmitters and bands to adults
and bands to fledglings and juveniles,

i) monitor kea nest productivity and predator impact through the breeding season,

iii)  run a kea survey and combine with all other data to provide a baseline for the local
kea population. While their initial catch trip was thwarted by bad weather and had
to be postponed until next Spring, we support and encourage this work as it will
help determine whether we are targeting predator control for kea as effectively as
we can.

Join us in this quest for a unique valley experience.

The MCT Trustees and volunteers are ready for the coming season and looking with
trepidation on the task of clearing and resetting over 700 traps up to the snow line.
However, we see the rewards of birdsong and activity and it all makes sense.

For further information on the Trust or the project please contact us:

Trust Website: http://www.mctrust.co.nz/ or email matukitukicharitabletrust@gmail.com
Or donate to: Matukituki Charitable Trust (Bank Account) 03-1594-0586292-000

Trustees: Gillian & Derek Crombie and Mark Pizey.
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